TWO RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT REGULAR BOARD MEETING TWO RIVERS DISTRICT AUDITORIUM JUNE 21, 2018 6 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was held Thursday, June 21, 2018in the Two Rivers District Auditorium.

President Doug Morell called the meeting to order at 6:03 PM.

Roll Call:

Doug Morell-Present

Malcolm Stover-Present

Justin Dunman-Absent

BC Rankin-Present

Ryan Milligan-Present

Neil Taylor-Present

Chris Pierce-Present

Others Present included: Superintendent Michael Dean, Business Manager Jill Adams and Middle School Principal David Minnie..

Malcolm Stover made a motion to accept the presented minutes from the May meeting. BC Rankin made the second. Vote 6-0.

Justin Dunman arrived at 6:06 PM.

Malcolm Stover made a motion to accept the presented financial documents for May. Doug Morell made the second. Vote 7-0.

Mr. Dean presented to the board as a result of the new board member elections, the board must appoint new officers or vote to keep as is. Malcolm Stover made a motion for the officer positions to stay as is. BC Rankin made the second. Vote 7-0.

Mr. Dean presented to the board the standing of Act 1105. Neil Taylor made a motion to move the required funds per Mr. Beardsley of First Security to meet the 20% cap needed. Doug Morell made the second. Vote 7-0.

Mr. Dean presented the changes to be made to the student handbook effective the 18-19 school year. Malcolm Stover made a motion to approve the changes, Chris Pierce made the second. Vote 7-0.

Mr. Dean presented an update to the board regarding the elementary safe room. Malcolm Stover made the motion to move forward with the project, BC Rankin made the second. Vote 7-0.

Mr. Dean presented an update to the board regarding new school safety requirement.

Mr. Dean presented to the board a proposal to use the current superintendent car for the new Drivers Education Program beginning the 18-19 school year. Upon approving this a new vehicle will be purchase for the superintendent use as well as faculty use for professional development trips, etc. Malcolm Stover made the motion to accept the proposal, Doug Morell made the second. Vote 7-0.

President Doug Morell adjourned the regular meeting into executive session at 6:44 PM.

President Doug Morell called the regular meeting back to order at 7:23 PM.

Malcolm Stover made a motion to approve the following personnel changes, Doug Morell made the second. Vote 7-0.

Accept the resignations of: Tony Young, Virginia Giles and Brooke Briley.

Change the 2 head basketball coaches from a 205 day contract to a 220 day contract.

Coach Billy Briley as head junior girls and head 7th grade girls basketball coach.

Jimmy Yeager to a 70 day contract.

Jim Loyd for up to 20 days.

New hires: Daisy Galvan-Elementary Office Alicia Green-ABC Preschool Aide Charles Lewis- Bus Driver

Lisa McConnell-Bus Driver

Board President	Board Secretary	